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Mr James Wearne
Group Manager Approvals & Environment
Ivanhoe Coal Pty Limited and Centennial Coal Company Ltd
PO Box 1000
TORONTO NSW 2283

08/06/2021

Dear Mr Wearne

Lidsdale Siding Upgrade Project (08_0223)
Extension of Time to Submit Revised Rehabilitation Bond

Thank you for your letter dated 31 May 2021 requesting an extension of time to submit a revised
rehabilitation bond totalling $4,051,196.29 as required under condition 30 of Schedule 3 of the approval for
the Lidsdale Siding Upgrade Project (08_0223). 

The Department notes that Centennial is in the process of refinancing its debts and that an updated
rehabilitation bond is unable to be provided until this process is finalised in October 2021. 

Accordingly, the Planning Secretary has granted an extension of time until 30 November 2021 for the
lodgement of an updated rehabilitation bond for the Lidsdale Siding.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Gabrielle Allan on 02 9585 6078 or at
gabrielle.allan@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Stephen O'Donoghue
Director
Resource Assessments

as nominee of the Planning Secretary
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